






 
 
 
On 13 Aug 2024 12:09, FOI <FOI@horsham.gov.uk> wrote:

Dear Mr Jones

 

 

Freedom of Information Act 2000 and Environmental Information Regulations 2004

Request for Information: unpublished working notes that were developed into HDC's published HDLP assessments of the STO1 site.

 

Thank you for your Information Request dated 18 July 2024 concerning the above.  The request has been handled under the Environmental
Information Regulations 2004 as the information relates to land use and is therefore of an environmental nature.

 

We have dealt with your request in accordance with our ‘duty to make available environmental information on request’ under part 2 (5) Environmental
Information Regulations 2004 (EIRs), which entitles you to be provided with a copy of any information ‘held’ by a public authority.  Please note that
under part 3 of the EIRs a public authority may refuse to disclose environmental information if an exception under Regulation 12 (4) or 12 (5) applies
and in all circumstances of the case the interest in maintaining the exception outweighs the public interest in disclosing the information. 

 

Your request is as follows:

“I have requested to see the unpublished working notes that were developed into HDC's published HDLP assessments of the STO1 site.  In
particular, I am interested to see the notes that supported the Sustainability Appraisal, and more generally NPPF and HDLP Strategic Policy
compliance.”

 

The Council does not hold any unpublished information which falls within the remit of your request.

The Sustainability Appraisal process uses the evidence from the other assessments which are publicly available as detailed in the
Sustainability Appraisal Scoping Report available from the link below.



 

https://www.horsham.gov.uk/planning/local-plan/local-plan-review-evidence-base

 

When the Local Plan is submitted for examination by a government appointed PINS Inspector it will be accompanied by a Planning Advisory Service
Local Plan Legal Compliance Checklist which will cover all points of compliance with the National Planning Policy Framework.

 

If you are dissatisfied with this response and wish to request a review of our decision or make a complaint about how your request has been handled
you should write to Head of Legal & Democratic Services, Parkside, Chart Way, Horsham, RH12 1RL or by email to foi@horsham.gov.uk

 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to us within 40 working days of by receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after
this time will be considered at the discretion of the Head of Legal & Democratic Services.

 

If having exhausted the review process you are not content that your request or review has not been dealt with correctly, you have the right to appeal to
the Information Commissioner at Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, SK9 5AF.  Further details of this process are available on the ICO website at
www.ICO.org.uk

 

Yours sincerely

 

 

 

Planning Officer

 





Kind regards,

 

Phil Jones

 

Disclaimer

IMPORTANT NOTICE This e-mail might contain privileged and/or confidential information. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify the sender and delete the e-mail

immediately; you may not use or pass it to anyone else. Whilst every care has been taken to check this outgoing e-mail for viruses, it is your responsibility to carry out checks upon

receipt. Horsham District Council does not accept liability for any damage caused. E-mail transmission cannot guarantee to be secure or error free. This e-mail does not create any legal

relations, contractual or otherwise. Any views or opinions expressed are personal to the author and do not necessarily represent those of Horsham District Council. This Council does not

accept liability for any unauthorised/unlawful statement made by an employee. Information in this e mail may be subject to public disclosure in accordance with the law. Horsham District

Council cannot guarantee that it will not provide this e mail to a third party. The Council reserves the right to monitor e-mails in accordance with the law. If this e-mail message or any

attachments are incomplete or unreadable, please telephone 01403 215100 or e-mail contact@horsham.gov.uk. Any reference to "e-mail" in this disclaimer includes any attachments.

This email has been scanned for viruses and malware, and may have been automatically archived by Mimecast Ltd.
 




